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SATURDAY 1 

 

SUNDAY  2 MONDAY  3 TUESDAY 4 WEDNESDAY  5 THURSDAY  6 FRIDAY 7 SATURDAY 8 

Communion 
Worship Svc. 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

 

Bible Study 
10am, Rm 301 
 

Bible Study 
7pm, Rm 301 
 

 
 
 
 

Coalition Mix & 
Bake Brownies 
9am/Kitchen 
 

WPPC Handbells 
6pm, Rm 102 
 

Chancel Choir 
7:15pm, Sanctuary 

Coalition 
Prepare Meal 
9:30am/Kitchen 
 

 

Coalition 
Food Prep 
9am/Kitchen 
 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

Serve the Meal 
3:30pm/FH-gather 
4:00pm/Depart 
 

 

SUNDAY  9 MONDAY  10 TUESDAY  11 WEDNESDAY  12 THURSDAY 13 FRIDAY 14 SATURDAY 15 

Worship Svc. 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

Hannah Circle  
6pm, Rm 301 

Bible Study 
10am, Rm 301 
 

Bible Study 
7pm, Rm 301 

PS Board Meeting 
10am, Rm 301 
 

WPPC Handbells 
6pm, Rm 102 
 

Chancel Choir 
7:15pm, Sanctuary 

 

 Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

Kid’s Night Out 
5pm, FH 

 

SUNDAY  16 MONDAY  17 TUESDAY  18 WEDNESDAY  19 THURSDAY 20 FRIDAY  21 SATURDAY 22 

Worship Svc. 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 
 

Deacons Mtg 
11:45am, Rm 301 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 

Bible Study 
10am, Rm 301 
 

Bible Study 
7pm, Rm 301 

WPPC Handbells 
6pm, Rm 102 
 

Chancel Choir 
7:15pm, Sanctuary 

Communion Svc 
Westminster WP 
11am 
 

Neighbors & 
Friends 
11:30am, FH 
 
 

 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

Fellowship Game 
Night 
6pm, FH 

 

SUNDAY  23 MONDAY  24 TUESDAY 25 WEDNESDAY  26 THURSDAY 27 FRIDAY  28 

 

Worship Svc. 
8:15am-Chapel 
10:30am-Sanctuary 
 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15am 
 

Children’s Church 
10:30am 
 

 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 

Bible Study 
10am, Rm 301 
 

Bible Study 
7pm, Rm 301 

WPPC Handbells 
6pm, Rm 102 
 

Chancel Choir 
7:15pm, Sanctuary 

Session Mtg 
7pm, Rm 301 

Tai Chi 
11:30am, FH 
 

Bingo Night 
6pm, FH 
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A few years back, I was handed a prayer on New Year’s Day. Since then, I’ve kept 
it tucked away until each January. As it was shared with me, so I now share it 
with you. 
 

From the Pastor . . . 
 

With all that is going on in the world, it is good we arrive at February or what we have 

come to know as the “love month.” I thought it would be good to write to you concerning 

matters of love and not merely romantic love, but the all-encompassing Love of God - 

Agape. However, as I began to type, no words would come. For a moment, I was frustrated 

as I stared at the blank page. Then it occurred to me, one of the greatest things written 

about God’s Love is recorded in 1st Corinthians chapter 13, often referred to as the “love 

chapter” in the Bible. As you read, take a minute and observe what love is and then also, 

what love is not. 

 

“If I speak in the tongues of men or of angels, but do not have love, I am only a resounding 

gong or a clanging cymbal. If I have the gift of prophecy and can fathom all mysteries and all 

knowledge, and if I have a faith that can move mountains, but do not have love, I am nothing. 

If I give all I possess to the poor and give over my body to hardship that I may boast, but do 

not have love, I gain nothing. 

 

Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy, it does not boast, it is not proud. It does not 

dishonor others, it is not self-seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps no record of wrongs. 

Love does not delight in evil but rejoices with the truth. It always protects, always trusts, 

always hopes, always perseveres. 

 

Love never fails. But where there are prophecies, they will cease; where there are tongues, 

they will be stilled; where there is knowledge it will pass away. For we know in part and we 

prophesy in part, but when completeness comes, what is in part disappears. When I was a 

child, I talked like a child, I thought like a child, I reasoned like a child. When I became a 

man, I put the ways of childhood behind me. For now, we see only a reflection as in a 

mirror; then we shall see face to face. Now I know in part; then I shall know fully, even as I 

am fully known. 

 

And now these three remain: faith, hope and love. But the greatest of these Is love.” 

 

When we read in John 3:16, “For God so loved the world, that He gave His only Son…” or 

in 1st John 4: “God is love.” This is the love that is detailed above and it’s a stark contrast to 

what masquerades as love in our world today. I hope we will indeed celebrate the “love 

month.” However, I hope we will do this not just in February, but each day of the year, as 

we strive to share the greatest gift - God’s Agape for the world. 

 

Grace, Mercy and Peace, 

 

Pastor Darren 
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February 20th @ 11:30am 

The month of February is a milestone in the life of Neighbors and Friends. It was just last year, February 
2024, that we hosted our first monthly gathering. The results have been amazing as we have grown, not only 
in numbers attending, but in reaching out to others, our neighbors and friends, to spread the joy that comes 
from this Christ centered ministry. 

We have a very special program for February 20. The "Belles" will join us to present a musical program. 
Sandra Shafer, the WPPC 8:15am accompanist and the soprano in the chancel choir, is bringing her 
Belles. This is a women's chorus, one of the many choirs at Apopka High School that she directs.  

We will meet on Thursday, February 20 at 11:30am in Fellowship Hall. The musical program will be 
presented at that time, followed by a Chef Scott catered lunch. The students, or Belles, will join us around 
the tables as we share the meal. The cost of the meal is $15.00, and if you choose, you may purchase an 
extra meal for one of the guests. Reservations must be made by Monday, February 17 by calling the church 
office or signing up on the sheet in the front hallway.  

Please plan to attend as this promises to be a wonderful program. The intergenerational time around the 
tables is truly a gift. So join us for a time of song and chatter that will enrich all who attend. WPPC is blessed 
to have talented musicians who lead high school music programs, so we can celebrate that gift as well. We 
hope to see you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

On January 19th we welcomed Helen Patricia Tam,  

daughter of Matthew & Haley Tam, into our worldwide 

family of faith through the sacrament of baptism.  

Welcome to the family, Helen! 

 

Christian sympathy is extended to the family  
and friends of those who have recently passed. 

 

Lucy Martin 

12/1/1924 - 1/15/2025 
 

William Branch 

9/28/38 - 1/19/25 
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The Compassion Committee at WPPC is again spearheading our Souper Bowl 
of Caring effort. This year your donations will be given to the Food Pantry at 
Redeemer Lutheran Church where they provide bags of food that will last 2 
days for our “unhoused” neighbors. The Food Pantry is open on Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday from 10 to 11:30am. 

Please remember the folks needing our help do not have access to a stove so avoid bringing items that 
require preparation. They are happy to let a can of soup warm in the sun then enjoy it right out of the 
can. What they need most is protein so try to provide soups or other canned goods that will help them 
out and fill them up. 

Donations will be collected from Sunday, February 2, through Sunday, February 9.  Please place your 
donations in the baskets in the church offices hallway or in the large bin in Fellowship Hall. All donations 
will be delivered to the Redeemer Lutheran Church Food Pantry on Monday, February 10.  Thank you for 
your generosity. 

Presbytery Cuban Church Partnership Visit 
OTC Medicines and Other Supplies Desperately Needed 

 

John Gehrig and Matt Straub will be part of the Central Florida Presbytery 
Cuban Network team visiting Presbyterian churches in Central Cuba 
February 18-25. While in Cuba, the two will visit our partner church, Iglesia 
de Santa Clara Presbyterian, in Santa Clara. The visit is to express our 
solidarity with our Cuban brethren and provide some basic support by 
bringing to them over the counter (OTC) medicines, craft supplies and other 
small items. Our Presbytery tells us OTC medicines are “non-existent” 
in Central Cuba and “desperately needed”.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Red barrels are currently in the office hallway and in Fellowship Hall to collect your donations through 
Sunday, February 16.  If you have any questions, please call John Gehrig (407) 415 3238 or Matt Straub 
(904) 806 1871. 
 

OTC Medicine List 

Infant Tylenol Lubricant eye drops 

Children’s Tylenol Multivitamins for children 

Children’s Ibuprofen Multivitamins for older adults 

Diaper rash cream Glucosamine 

Aspirin, Ibuprofen, Tylenol Omega 3 Fish Oil 

Mucus relief chest congestion (Vapo-Rub) Vitamin C 

Antibiotic ointment Vitamin E 

Hydrocortisone ointment VitaminB-6 

Benadryl ointment, tablets, capsules Alka-Selzer 

Hemorrhoidal ointment Band-Aids 

Craft Supplies 

Yarn, especially cotton Pens, pencils 

Embroidery floss Scissors 

Thread (for sewing machines) Glue sticks 

Needles, pins, sewing scissors Crayons, colored marker pens 

Crochet hooks, knitting needles Coloring pages 
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HOW TO DEAL WITH A CLOSE TALKER 

With flu, COVID, RSV and Noro Virus going around now, we all need 
to be conscious of getting too close when speaking to someone.  

Viruses are easily spread by airborne droplets, so it is imperative 
that we keep our distance when speaking to someone. Close talkers 
violate your personal bubble and get too close for comfort. A 
situation with a close talker can be particularly awkward because 
you must maintain goodwill and sometimes friendships when 
dealing with them. You don’t want to be impolite to your friend or 
co-worker, but you really need some more personal space. 

A close talker violates others’ personal space by getting uncomfortably close during a conversation. 
In Western cultures, this is usually someone who gets within 18” of your face while talking. Some 
people may be close talkers  because of a hearing difficulty, or they may simply lack awareness of 
personal boundaries.   

Author Robert Frost famously wrote, “Good fences make good neighbors.” If people do not know 
where your fence lies, they may accidentally cross it. Some simple ways to communicate your 
personal boundaries without being rude are to hold something out in front of you, use broader 
hand gestures or take a step back. 

Personal space or a personal bubble is the invisible space around a person where they feel most 
comfortable. Psychologically, this area belongs to them. When you violate someone ’s personal 
space, they may feel uncomfortable, awkward, unsafe, anxious, or even angry.   

Social scientists call this concept of personal space  proxemics or the study of how people 
unconsciously structure the space around them. There are typically  4 socially acceptable zones of 
personal space: 

• Intimate: 0 to 18 inches 

• Personal: 18 inches to 4 feet 

• Social: 4 to 12 feet 

• Public: more than 12 feet   

All these nuances aside, the best rules of thumb to find someone ’s personal bubble is: 

• Rule of Thumb: If you take a step forward and they step back–you are too close! 

• Rule of Thumb: If they keep taking steps toward you, you are too far!  

Close talkers can make conversations unbearably awkward. When you can smell what someone had 
for lunch or feel their hot breath on your cheek, it ’s probably time to say something. Thankfully, you 
don’t have to be rude or unprofessional about it.  Some people just may not have the social skills or 
body language awareness to understand your cues. These are skills that take time and observation 
to develop. Using and reading non-verbal cues can give you a major advantage in the workplace  
and beyond.  

Wendy Stafford 
 

https://www.sciencedirect.com/topics/nursing-and-health-professions/proxemics


 9 

 



 10 

 



 11 

 



 12 

 

 

 

 

 

January 26, 2025 

Dear Friends, 

Christmas may be but a memory for most of us, but Christmas cheer 
continued through January as our Odesa team took Christmas camps 
to the orphanage in Pishana and to our families in the villages 

throughout the month.  Packages filled with food and necessities, warm clothes, and rechargeable flashlights had 
already been delivered via mail to all the families prior to Christmas so they could be enjoyed throughout the holi-
days.  Our Christmas camps provided the opportunity for fellowship and extending our love and care to the families 
up close and personal.   Children and families alike enjoyed stories, songs, games, crafts, and small gifts for all.  Since 
pictures seem to tell it best, please enjoy a peek at the Christmas camps and the blessings that your gifts made pos-
sible for our folks. 

 

 

 

Below Audrey Santiago shares her latest newsletter from  
Transitions Orphan Assistance Foundation in Odesa, Ukraine. 
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Although Christmas is a magical 
time, none of this happened by 
magic.  The Christmas Project 
could not have been such a great 
success without you who support 
us with thoughts, prayers and 
gifts.  Please know that you are 
an essential part of this mission.  
Thank you for all you do!  Special 
thanks are also in order for two 
of our teammates.   Oksana, mas-
ter planner, and Maxim, driver 
extraordinaire, are largely re-
sponsible for the success of the 
trips to the orphanage and the 
villages through their leadership.   
I’m not sure how we would man-
age without these two special 
folks.   We are so very grateful for 
them and their selfless service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

As the Christmas Camps were being conducted in the villages, several of the husbands/fathers from the families who 
are caring for our orphans were called to the war, leaving the women to care for families alone.  On a more personal 
note, three of our young men have now been drafted into the army – Pasha, who has been serving for over a year 
now, and Maxim and Radik, who have just recently been drafted.  All three are former residents of our Boys’ Home 
and each is currently renting to own one of our cottages. Radik joined our staff in the past year, and he and his wife 
welcomed a baby girl in July.   We will miss his presence on our team while he serves. 

As Ukraine moves ahead into a new year, war continues to sow uncertainty and trauma.   From frequent drone and 
missile activity and interruptions in utilities, to saying goodbye to loved ones who have been called to serve, everyone 
is affected all of the time.  Those who are serving and those who wait at home for them to return would much appre-
ciate your prayers and positive thoughts.  As always, we will continue to love, care for, and support our folks through 
it all.       

With gratitude and love, 

Audrey 

                             

Donation Information 
 

Checks may be written to:  
 

Transitions Orphan Assistance Foundation, Inc. 
541 Evening Sky Drive, Oviedo, FL 32765   OR   3530 Diamond Leaf Lane, Oviedo, FL 32765 

 

Online options to donate can be found on our website: www.transitionsoaf.org 

http://www.transitionsoaf.org
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HOMELESS COALITION TEAM NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 

Each month about 40 devoted WPPC volunteers handle the many tasks  
to provide and serve a wonderful meal to our guests at the Coalition.   

We are in need of additional volunteers for various projects, and 
 backup volunteers when regulars must be absent. 

 

Any of the above gifts, or your time, are so appreciated! 
To help in any way, please contact: Anna Caparis  

707-889-4768 or annafromal@yahoo.com 

What When 

Bake brownies / Anna Caparis 707-889-4768 Wed 2/5  9:00-11:00  AM 

Prepare meal / Anna Caparis 707-889-4768 Thurs 2/6  9:30-11:30 AM 

Bag brownies / Wendy Jamison 407-739-7858  Fri  2/7  9:00-10:00 AM 

Donate reading materials: Magazines for men, women, & children (news, 
cars, sports, National Geographic, religious magazines/booklets, paperback 
books) 

All month: Place in COALITION giant 
storage box in Fellowship Hall. 

Prepare to transport:  Gather supplies, load food & supplies into bus 
Anna Caparis 707-889-4768 

Fri 2/7  3:30-4:00 PM 

Serve the Meal. Join us in the WPPC kitchen for departure to Coalition at 
4:00PM and return by 7:00PM.  Volunteers please wear closed-toed shoes; 
it is a violation of health code to wear flip-flops. Please sign up in office 
hallway and call Anna Caparis (707-889-4768) by the Wednesday before if 
you would like to serve. The Coalition requires each volunteer to register. 

Fri 2/7  4:00-7:00 PM  
 

NOTE:  The church bus is reserved 
for this function. 

Cleanup kitchen:  Wash, sanitize items used; store supplies                       Fri 2/7  7:00-7:30 PM 

Financial Donation: Make check out to WPPC; note on the memo line 
“Coalition for the Homeless” - mail to WPPC or bring to the church office. 

Anytime 

Coalition for the Homeless of Central Florida is a Compassion Committee Ministry. 

COALITION FOR THE HOMELESS  - Here’s How to Help 

Winter Park Presbyterian Church has been involved in a feeding ministry even before the Central 
Florida Coalition for the Homeless was created in 1987. We serve on the 1st Friday of each month.  
If you would like to donate your time to prepare the food during the week before the 1st Friday, 

please review the information below and contact the Team Leader listed. If you would like to serve, 
please sign up on the Coalition serving list posted in the hallway near the office, or contact   

Anna Caparis at 707-889-4768/annafromal@yahoo.com. 

mailto:annafromal@yahoo.com
mailto:annafromal@yahoo.com
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2/20 
 

Lenore Dillard 
 

2/25 
 

Linda Schindler 
 

2/26 
 

Cindy Bowles 
 

2/27 
 

Michelle Stills 
 

2/28 
 

Barbara Edwards 

Craig Uttley 
 

2/29 
 

Denise Riccio 

 

 

 

2/14 
 

Mike Mitchell 

Sally Naylor 

George Sutton 
 

2/15 
 

Jack Watkins 
 

2/16 
 

Ed Matrick 

Judy Schmalstig 
 

2/18 
 

Anna Caparis 
 

2/19 
 

Martha Sutton 

Jyme Smith 

 

 

 

2/1 
 

Eileen Silvers 

Ron Thompson 
 

2/6 
 

Susan Walker 
 

2/7 
 

Cathy House 

Jayne Watkins 
 

2/8 
 

Jim McKinney 

Jeanne Vinci 
 

2/9 
 

Jan Hall 

Mike Yost 
 

2/10 
 

Sara Van Arsdel 

3/23 
 

Marilyn Bryant 

Sara Ann Hiatt 
 

3/24 
 

Nolan Seel 
 

3/26 
 

Chris Lane 

Solange Yost 
 

3/27 
 

Yvonne Cobb 
 

3/30 
 

Charlie Anderson 

 

 

 

 

3/15 
 

Gregory Seel 
 

3/17 
 

Meg Thomas 
 

3/19 
 

Carol Hunt 
 

3/20 
 

Robin Danley 

Fred Kittinger 
 

3/21 
 

Shelby Reaves 
 

3/22 
 

Wendy Ethridge 

Ethan Thomas 

 

3/1 
 

Curtis Koon 

Steve Walker 
 

3/4 
 

John Dreasher 
 

3/5 
 

Nancy Galyean 
 

3/8 
 

Bill Cuthill 

Fran Morrissey 

Nancy Schieber 
 

3/9 
 

Kathy Anderson 
 

3/13 
 

Alice Capps 
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The Rev. Dr. W. Darren Bess, Senior Pastor 

The Rev. Dr. James A. Capps, Adult Ministry Coordinator 

Justin Chase, Director of Music 

Penny Walsh, Organist 

Sandra Shafer, Pianist 

Scott Beck, Director of Handbells 

Carolyn Achenbach, Director of Operations/Accountant 

Cindy Mitchum, Executive Assistant 

Barbara Hordern, Administrative Assistant 

Valerie Beltrán, Children’s Ministry Coordinator  
Adam Davies, Sexton 

Nicole Fye, Director of Preschool Programs 

Rosaura Velazques, Assistant Director of Preschool Programs 

Katie Daniels, Preschool Administrative Assistant 

 

 

Mark Hare & Jenny Bent - Costa Rica 
Dr. Dan & Elizabeth Turk - Madagascar 

MISSIONARIES 

For Covenanter or Sunday bulletin submissions, please fill out a publicity request online at  

http://winppc.org/publicity-request/ or contact Cindy Mitchum at cindym@winppc.org or 407-647-1467. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2025 
Theresa Coker 
Mary Ferguson 

Cathy House 
Glenn Riccio 

Ron Thompson 
 

2026 
Syd Davis 

Betty Johnston 
Shaheed Mohammed 

Nelson Roe 
 

2027 
Maria Garton 

Brandon St. John 
Carel Thompson 

Phyllis Woods 

SESSION 

 

 

 

2025 
Meg Baldwin 
Anna Caparis 

Lynne McKnight 
Debbie Pauzar 

Deborah Roberts 
Paula Smathers 

 

2026 
Ernestine Beattie 

Sue Howard 
 

2027 
Cynthia Nants 
Robert Nevill 

DIACONATE 

http://winppc.org/publicity-request/

